
  King Middle School 
SBDM Council Meeting 

KMS Media Center 
December 12, 2018 

4:00 p.m. 
 

 
 
Minutes:       
 
The King Middle School Site Based Council met on Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. in the 
King Middle School media center. 
 

The following council members were present for the meeting: Terry Gordon, Robin Beams, 
Delora Severance, Shawn Markham, and Julie Peavler. Mark Dunn was absent. Brian Pendygraft 
was also in attendance.  

 
1. Opening Business 

a. Agenda approval- The SBDM Council approved the December agenda by consensus. 
b. November meeting minutes - The SBDM Council reviewed the November meeting 

minutes and they were approved by consensus. 
c. Good news reports- Mrs. Severance stated she was glad the break was getting close. 

Mrs. Markham reported she was excited that Mr. Harris received the Corning grant. 
Mrs. Beams reported on a writing strategy with prewriting and a prompt called hashtag.               
Mrs. Peavler stated that her daughter loved the KYA experience. 

d. Public Comment- None. 
 
2. Student Achievement 

a. GAP data – Mr. Gordon reviewed the 2017/2018 Gap analysis report. (See attachments) 
b. ESS – Mr. Gordon reviewed Mrs. Ison’s report. (See attachment)   

 
3. Planning 

 
4. Budget Report 

a. Activity Account – Mr. Gordon reviewed the activity account. (See attachments) 
b. Section 6 funds – Mr. Gordon reviewed the Section 6 account. (See attachments)  
 

5. Committee Reports 
 
 

6. New Business 
a. Corning Grant – Mr. Gordon reported that KMS received a $10,000 grant from Corning 

and stated that money would buy computers for the technology classroom. 
b. First reading of CSIP – Mr. Gordon presented the proposed CSIP. (See attachments) The 

Council approved the proposed first reading of the CSIP by consensus. 
c. Gear Up – Mr. Gordon presented a new program called Gear Up. (See attachments) The 

Council approved to add the new Gear Up program for the next school year by 
consensus. 



d. Recognize KYA – Mr. Gordon recognized the KYA members who participated in the KYA 
session at the state level. (See attachment) 

e. Council Bylaw update – Mr. Gordon presented the new updated Council Bylaws. (See 
attachments) The Council approved the first reading of the new updated Council Bylaws 
by consensus. 

f. Teacher Election update – Mr. Gordon reported that he would be turning the sample 
teacher update over to the three teacher representatives to present to the staff in 
January. 

g. Consultation (Baseball: Head Coach Chief Allen, Assistant Coach Officer Reilly; Academic 
Team Coaches: Mrs. Engler and Dr. Ekambaram) – Mr. Gordon made the Council aware 
of the previously mentioned staff being hired. 
 

7. The SBDM meeting was adjourned. Mrs. Beams made the motion to adjourn and Mrs. 
Severance seconded the motion. 
 

8. The next scheduled SBDM meeting will be on January 17th, at 5:15 p.m. in the Mercer 
County Senior High Auditorium.    

 


